
IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR PUGET SOUND ENERGY CUSTOMERS  
ABOUT PROPOSED CHANGES IN ELECTRIC LIGHTING RATES

	 Puget Sound Energy (PSE) on May 1, 2018, filed a request with the state Utilities and 
Transportation Commission (UTC) to adjust electric lighting rates. The requested change is 
proposed to be effective on June 1, 2018.
	 The request proposes to update the rate calculation for company-owned lights in base rate 
lighting schedules and Schedule 140, Property Tax Adjustment. This would be reflected in 
both the Electricity charge and Facilities charge on customer statements. If approved by the 
UTC, the request would have an overall average 0.1 percent increase for all electric lighting 
schedules. Some lighting schedule rates will increase while some will decrease. There is no 
change proposed to Schedule 7, Residential Service. 

TYPE OF SERVICE—ELECTRIC SCHEDULE	 PERCENT CHANGE
LED Lighting Company-Owned (Schedule 51) Facilities charge.................68.1 decrease
Custom Lighting Company-Owned (Schedule 52) Facilities charge..............3.0 increase
Custom Lighting Company-Owned (Schedule 52) Lamp charge...................0.1 increase 
Street Lighting (Schedule 53)..................................................................0.2 decrease
Area Lighting (Schedules 55 & 56)..........................................................2.3 increase
Flood Lighting (Schedules 58 & 59).........................................................1.9 increase

	 The UTC has the authority to set final rates that may vary from PSE’s request, either 
higher or lower or structured differently depending on the results of its review.
	 Comments or questions on proposals: PSE customers may submit comments to the UTC 
about these proposals by using the online comment form at www.utc.wa.gov/comment; 
e-mailing to comments@utc.wa.gov; faxing to 360-664-4291; or mailing your comments 
to the UTC at: P.O. Box 47250, Olympia, WA, 98504. If you write, include your name and 
mailing address, the name of the company (PSE), and a description of the filing(s). You 
may also ask questions of the UTC and request the UTC notify you of the open meeting 
at which these proposals will be considered by the Commission. The UTC is committed to 
providing reasonable accommodation to participants with disabilities. If you need reasonable 
accommodation, please contact the Commission at (360) 664-1132 or human resources@ 
utc.wa.gov.
	 The public is represented by the Public Counsel Section of the Office of the Attorney 
General. You can reach the Public Counsel Section by writing to Public Counsel, Assistant 
Attorney General, 800 5th Avenue, Suite 2000, Seattle, WA 98104-3188, or by e-mail at 
utility@atg.wa.gov.
	 To contact PSE about this proposal: by email, customercare@pse.com, in writing, ATTN: 
Customer Care, P.O. Box 97034, Bellevue, WA 98009-9734, by phone, 888-225-5773.
	 Additional information about the electric filing is available at www.pse.com.


